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Title 4 — DEPARTMENT OF ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT
Division 240 — Public Service Commission
Chapter 3 - Filing and Reporting Requirements

ORDER OF RULEMAKING

By the authority vested in the Public Service Commission under section 386.250
RSMo 2000, the commission withdraws a proposed amendment to its a rule as
follows:

The proposed amendment to 4 CSR 240-3.105 is withdrawn.

A notice of proposed rulemaking containing the text of the proposed amendment
was published in the Missouri Register on March 1, 2016 (41 MoReg 305). This
proposed amendment is withdrawn.

SUMMARY OF COMMENTS: The public comment period ended April 29, 2016,
and the commission held a public hearing on the proposed amendment on May
12, 2016. The commission received timely written comments from Wind on the
Wires; The Office of the Public Counsel; Union Electric Company, d/b/a Ameren
Missouri; Kansas City Power & Light Company (KCP&L) and KCP&L Greater
Missouri Operations Company (GMO); Dogwood Energy, LLC; Clean Line
Energy Partners LLC; GridLiance Heartland LLC; The Empire District Electric
Company; and the Staff of the Commission. In addition, the following people
offered comments at the hearing: James Lowery, Tom Byrne, and Matt Michels,
on behalf of Ameren Missouri; James Fischer, Burton Crawford, and Tim Rush,
on behalf of KCP&L and GMO; Paul Boudreau, and Todd Tarter, on behalf of
Empire; Carl Lumley, on behalf of Dogwood; Andy Knott on behalf of the Sierra
Club; Tim Opitz, on behalf of Public Counsel; Joshua Harden, on behalf of Clean
Line; and Nathan Williams, Steve Dottheim, and Natelle Dietrich, on behalf of the
Staff. The comments raised many serious questions and concerns about the
proposed amendment.

RESPONSE: After reviewing the comments, the commission concludes that the
proposed amendment does not accomplish its intended purpose and could
create more uncertainty for affected utilities and the public. Rather than attempt
to substantially rewrite the amendment at this stage of the process, the
commission will withdraw this amendment.
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